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It’s been a cold winter, heaters and fires have been working overtime trying to keep us warm, 
but the good news is, it’s only one month til Spring! 
 
Winter school holidays have come and gone and although the town seemed quiet during this 
period, we hope that the visitors who did come to Stansbury and the Yorke Peninsula enjoyed 
their stay in our part of the world. 
 
Stansbury Progress Association Inc. AEM (7 August 2023 at 7.30pm). 
The Annual Electors Meeting will be held on Monday 7 August 2023 at 7.30pm in the Stansbu-
ry Institute Hall Supper Room.  All welcome. 
  
The names of the nominees for the positions vacant are displayed on the Progress Associa-
tion’s notice board at the Institute Hall and their profiles are available for viewing at the Visitor 
Centre. 
 
Annual Dinner.  The Stansbury Progress Association Inc’s Annual Dinner was held on 
Wednesday 26 July 2023 at the Dalrymple Hotel to thank all Progress Association committee 
members for their service over the last year.   
 
Stansbury Winter Craft Market and Town Wide Garage Sale. 
The Winter Craft Market and Town Wide Garage Sale was held on 15 July 2023 in the Stans-
bury Institute.  Although the weather was a bit dreary and cold, the market was well patron-
ised.  Our 18 stalls were all local, and after a browse through the goods, people wandered into 
the supper room to enjoy the freshly made scones, jam and cream supplied by the Lions Club 
of Stansbury Dalrymple or took advantage of the Stansbury Museum’s sausage sizzle and hot 
soup available outside the Institute. 
 
The garage sale was a successful event, with sellers providing positive feedback and buyers 
also enjoying the morning exploring the various sales and picking up a few bargains along the 
way. 
 
Well done to the Lions Club of Stansbury Dalrymple for all your hard work.  The scones as al-
ways were delicious and the homemade jam was fantastic. 
 
Thank you to the Institute Committee for allowing us use of the Hall. 
 
Thank you to the Stansbury Museum for supplying the trestle tables used by our stallholders, 
and the sausage sizzle and soup available outside – it was a big hit on such a cold morning. 

 



Stansbury Progress Report contd….. 
 
Congratulations and thank you to all the Stansbury Primary School children who did an awe-
some job of drawing and painting what they like to do in Stansbury which helped make the 
walls of the Institute so colourful.  And thanks to Jill from the school who organised everything 
with the kids and made sure that all the pupils were represented.  Prizes will be distributed to 
each participant in the next week.  We hope you enjoy them. 
 
Thanks to all who attended the market and garage sale, and who purchased goods, food, 
morning tea, lunch and not to forget, the Stansbury 150

th
 Raffle Tickets for the Monster Raffle 

to be drawn on 1 October at 5pm as part of the Celebration Event.  Tickets for this raffle are 
now on sale in various businesses throughout Stansbury, and at the Visitor Information office.  
 
Stansbury 150

th
 Birthday Celebrations. 

The fantastic program of events for Stansbury’s 150
th
 birthday celebrations over the October 

Long Weekend is below.  We hope you can come and celebrate with us and take part in some 
fabulous and unique events which are on offer during this time. 

 
MEEHAN, Bruce.  The Stansbury Progress Association and Tidy Towns Group are saddened 
at the passing of Bruce Meehan on 29 June 2023 and wish to acknowledge his significant 
contribution to our community and town infrastructure.  His helpful, generous, and friendly na-
ture will be sorely missed. 
We pass on our sympathy and condolences to his family and friends.  Rest in peace Bruce. 
 
NEWSTEAD, Graham.  The Stansbury Progress Association are very saddened at the pass-
ing of Graham Newstead and wish to acknowledge his significant contribution to our commu-
nity.  He will be greatly missed. 
We pass on our sympathy and condolences to his family and friends.  Rest in peace Graham. 

Contributions can be sent to the following, by the 25th of the month. 
Please send copies to both Chris and Progress 
 

stansburyscribble@gmail.com 
progress@stansburysa.com 

STANSBURY MUSEUM ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
  

The Annual  General Meeting will be held at the Museum at              
9.00 AM on FRIDAY 18

TH
 AUGUST 2023. 

 ALL WELCOME 

STANSBURY INSTITUTE COMMITTEE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

The meeting will be held in the Institute Supper Room  
on MONDAY  28

TH
 AUGUST AT 2.30 PM. 

All Welcome 
  

  The current committee members wish to acknowledge GRAHAM NEWSTEAD’S years 
of work as our Committee Secretary. He will be sadly missed. 

Our condolences to Sue and Family. 



  

WHAT’S  ON  THIS  MONTH 
 

Further information in Articles in Scribble 
 

 August           
   
   1st       9:30 am   Table Tennis (every Tuesday) 
   1st   10:00 am      Ladies Golf (every Tuesday) 
   2nd       9:30 am      Community Craft and Friendship  (1st, 3rd Wednesday) 
   2nd       1:00 pm    Cards and 8-Ball at Sports Club (every Wednesday) 
   2nd    1:30 pm    Seniors exercise classes (every Wednesday) 
    3rd   10:00 am    Line Dancing (every Thursday) 
    3rd   12:00 pm   12 Hole Social Golf (every Thursday) 
    4th         1:00 pm    Senior Cit’s Cards (every Friday) 
    5th        11:30 am     Men’s Golf (every Saturday) 
    7th    10:45 am   Chi Kung (Qi Gong)  (every Monday) 
    7th    1:00 pm   8 ball (every Monday) 
    7th    7:30 pm  Stansbury Progress AEM 
  10th       1:30 pm    RSL Sub branch meeting (2nd Thursday) 
  15th    7:30 pm  Stansbury Dalrymple Lions Meeting 
  18th    9:00 am  Museum AGM 
 28th    2:30 pm   Institute Committee AGM 

Please check dates for other Senior Citizens’ activities with Cynthia 0458 685 778 
 

**Please read articles for more information** 

                           
SALTER QUALITY KITCHENS 

Specialising in: 
       

Modern kitchens 
Wardrobes 
Vanities 
Storage units  
Solid timber work  i.e. Bars 

 

Phone Nathan: 0427405023 



RECYCLING 
 
To help keep our town beautiful, and reduce waste the following recycling facilities are 
available: 
Nespresso pods: Used Nespresso pods only can be dropped off at the Visitor Centre 
into the box located by the front door.  
 
Paper/Cardboard: There is a large white plastic cube in the yard at the Visitor Centre 
(entrance off Towler Street). Dry, flat packed newspapers, magazines (both secured with 
string) and cardboard can be placed in this cube.  If the cube is full, please leave the pa-
per bundles under the veranda. 
  
Soft plastics: These can also be placed in the cube if they are clean and appropriately 
packed. Please package the clean plastics into another bag or container for placement 
into the cube.  
 
Bottles and cans: Bottles and cans can be placed into the collection cages located 
around the town, or the blue and yellow bins in the caravan parks. Proceeds are distribut-
ed to the various local community groups and sporting clubs who participate in their  
collection. Alternately Stansbury Recycling have a bottle and can depot for all your  
refundable items and glass bottles.  
 
Printer cartridges: These can be deposited into the Planet Ark box located near the 
front door of the Visitor Centre.  
 
The Visitor Centre is also able to receive little plastic bread bag sealers, aluminium can 
pull tabs and used biros – no ink.  However, we are no longer able to accept plastic 
screw lids, Colgate products or blister packs. Unfortunately, we are not able to recy-
cle batteries. 
 
EMERGENCY DEFIBRILLATORS: 
In the event of cardiac arrest emergency defibrillators are situated at the following loca-
tions: 
• Foreshore Caravan Park on the outside wall of the office to the left of the door. 
• Oyster Point Drive Caravan Park, on the outside of the small red brick building adja-

cent to the entrance of the park. 
• Stansbury Pharmacy on the outside, eastern wall. 
• Stansbury Bowling Club on the club house wall facing the greens. 
• Stansbury Golf Club on the front veranda of the club rooms. 

 
These are automated and instructions are provided so please don’t be afraid to use 
one.  You could save a life! 



  



 
 
 
 
 
150 FACTS ABOUT STANSBURY: Facts 106 – 135  (2 x 15)  
 
106. A Columbarium was built at the Cemetery in 1991. Thirty years later a second one 

was built alongside it on the southern side. 
A floating pontoon, named Brundell’s Landing was installed at the boat ramp in 1991. 
 

107. In 1992 the Women’s A Grade Basketball team won the SYP Premiership for the 13
th
 

time in 14 years. They continued this amazing success winning 16 premierships from 
1998-99                                                                                                                                 

108. In 1993 the Community Church was opened in Weaver Street 
 

109. The first Sheep Dog Trials and Country Fair sponsored by the Progress Association 
was held in 1994. 

 Curramulka, Minlaton and Stansbury Football and Netball Clubs amalgamated to form 
the CMS Crows. 
 

110. The light which was originally located on the end of the jetty was relocated by the  
 museum in 1995. 

 
111. In 1996 the first Engine Rally, which proved to be a great success was organized by 

the Museum. 
  
112. The amalgamation of the District Council of Yorketown, Warooka, Minlaton and Mait-

land Councils occurred in 1997. 
A new shed funded by the CFS Board was opened in 1997 on land formerly owned by 
the SA Police Dept. The Stansbury 24 Unit was commissioned at the same time. 
 

113.   In 1998 the town celebrated 125 years of settlement. 
 

114. A Speedboat Regatta was revitalized in 1999 and exceeded expectations with an esti-
mated crowd of 3000. 

 The Golf Club celebrated its 75
th
 anniversary. 

 
115. The last original weatherboard home built in Stansbury in 1876 was demolished in 2000 

to make way for a new residence. 
 
116. In 2001 the Pioneer Hall at Elanora was extended to become the meeting place for the 

local RSL Branch. 
  

117. In 2002 bowler Lindsay Jones won the Club’s Singles Championship for the fourth 
time, the latter being three in a row, a club record. 
The “In-Betweens”, an informative and social group was formed in 2002, and this was 
followed two years later by a Tia Chi Group which provided the physical activity. 
 

118. The School celebrated 125 years of education in 2003.  
Frank Evans at 95 years of age retired in 2003 as the community librarian. 
The inaugural Stansbury & Port Vincent Wooden and Classic Boats Regatta was held 
in 2003. 
 

119. The Cricket Club won the 2003-04 grand final after 54 years.  
 Ray Agnew was awarded an OAM in the Queen’s Birthday Honours in 2004. 



120. In 2005 the Bowling Club celebrated its 50th anniversary. 
 
121. Bernie Vince was drafted to the Adelaide Crows in 2006 having played only four 

SANFL games. 
 
122. Eldercare took over the operation of “Elanora” in 2007. 
 
123. In 2008 the Lions Club of Stansbury Dalrymple was established. 
 Stansbury was awarded the Best Medium Town for 2008 in the KESAB Tidy Towns 

Award. 
  
124. The Primary School won the “Young Legends” award at the KESAB National Presen-

tation ceremony in Canberra in 2009. 
 
125. The Stansbury Institute (in Weaver St.) celebrated its centenary in 2010. 
 
126. The Progress Association purchased the Post Office building in 2011 to be used as a 

Visitor Centre. Previously it had been rented. 
The introduction of evening meals during the bowls season resulted in the kitchen be-
ing gutted and upgraded in 2011. 

 
127. An Emergency Defribrillator Machine was installed at the office in the Foreshore Car-

avan Park in 2012. Since then others have been positioned at the Oyster Point Drive 
Park, Pharmacy, Bowling Club, Golf Club and on the CFS truck. 

 
128. The 1

st
 Division Men’s Bowling team won the 2012-13 SYP Premiership, the first in 16 

years. Kenn Rogers was inducted into the Bowls Hall of Fame in 2013 and the instal-
lation of solar panels was completed at the Bowling Club. 
Gaye Jolly celebrated 40 years of playing netball and basketball. 

 
129. The Harbour Memorial Board, placed near the jetty in 2014 was donated by the Lions 

Club. 
 
130. “Walk the Yorke” was officially opened in 2015. 
 
131. At the Bowling Club a new synthetic turf green was opened in 2016, allowing the 

greens to be accessible at anytime of the year. 
 After 141 years the Stanbury Christian Church closed in 2016. 

The “Rusty and Dusty” was held in conjunction with the Seaside Markets for the first 
time. 

 
132. Storms described as nearly cyclonic were experienced early in 2017 when the town 

recorded their average monthly rainfall in less than 24 hours. 
 
133. The local Crocodile Hunters and Liars Club celebrated 12 years by embracing the 

charity Movember. 
 
134. In 2018 the CFS station qualified as having the oldest average age of 68 years in the 

region. 
 
135. A plaque, listing all those who registered in Stansbury during WW II, was unveiled at 

the Memorial Tree in 2019. The new upgraded memorial had been dedicated in 2015. 

 



 
 

 

STANSBURY UNITING CHURCH 

WORSHIP TIMES  
AUGUST 

 

  6th        P Bilney HC 11:00 am 
  

 13th        Combined service 10:00 am 
   Minlaton UC  
                  

 20th        Join Anglicans    11:15 am 
 

 27th        C Agnew             11:00 am 
 

“There are three possible answers to  
prayer : Yes, No or Wait” 

Pastor Andrew Chambers  0439 180 442 

 
 

 
 
 

ST. AUGUSTINES ANGLICAN CHURCH 
   WORSHIP TIMES  

AUGUST  

  
 6th    - HC District Team       10.30 am  
  @ St Neot's. Pt Vincent  
  Mother Sorel & David Amery  
 
 20th  Father Andrew Lang   11:15 am 
  
 
“God made life, and God alone can tell us 

its meaning.” ~ J. I. Packer 
 
 

STANSBURY COMMUNITY CHURCH 
Affiliated with Baptist Churches of South Australia. 

 

We meet every Sunday from 10 a.m. for a 10:30 service.  
Join with us as we share a cuppa fellowship and worship and Sunday School. 
 Preaching Roster for August 
    6th       Iain McQueen 
  13th       Iain McQueen 
  20th       Iain McQueen 
  26th       Peter Agnew 
 

‘I have lived in all good conscience before God until this day.’ Acts 23:1 
 

At the Mark Twain memorial in Hartford, Connecticut, you will find these words framed 
‘Always do right. It will gratify some people and astonish the rest. Truly yours,  

Mark Twain, New York, February 16, 1901.’ 

STANSBURY COMMUNITY CRAFT AND FRIENDSHIP GROUP 
 

It warms us from the inside out when we meet together for a chat, cuppa, and a spot of craft 
on these cold mornings.  
  
We have received some lovely ‘Thank yous’ for our Care-a-thon goods, and its encouraging to 
think that our goods have been warming folk who may otherwise be cold.   
Some of our goods were on display at Yorketown’s “Fabric of the Community” Christmas in 
July display.   
 

We are looking forward to encouraging the crocheters among us during August, with displays 
of masterpieces, both our and others.  It’s been a long time since we tackled woven crochet 
tartan rugs.  So bright, and warm!   
We’re still on track for a gardening/flowery September, with a trip to Virginia Nursery being 
mooted.  On a THURSDAY.  Keep posted.   
 

All are welcome to join us on the first and third Wednesdays of the month, at the Stansbury 
Community Church, 9.30 - 11.30.  We share a Think Spot and cuppa at 10.15ish.  Cream 
puffs and pecan biscs last week, courtesy of Janet!      
 

Enquiries, Lynne Anderson. 0408813364 
 



Our 2023 AGM and volunteer luncheon will be on October 16
th

. 11.30am  
at the Hotel Dalrymple. 

We would love to have some more volunteers - this usually will entail delivering frozen meals 
to 1 client once a month. If interested or you know of someone who may please let me know 
and I will get a volunteer package to you.     Thanks Janet 
If unsure of anything contact     -    Client Service Officer Margaret Farrow , Ph 0427 524 200      
                                                          -   or Volunteer Coordinator Janet Jolly Ph 0408 903 812 

MEALS ON WHEELS ROSTER AUGUST 
  
Heading in to the winter months when many of our volunteers are away chasing the warmer 
weather. Thanks to those who gave me the dates they will be away.  Again I have had to give 
some multiple deliveries, I hope these work for you – please swap with someone if you are 
unable  to do your allocated day.  Contact me if necessary.  

I will be away part of June and all of July. Janet 
Always check for updated 2023 covid advice on the notice board at the info centre. 

AUGUST 

Monday  14 Margaret & Tony Jolly 28 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne 

Tuesday 1 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne 15 Margaret & Tony Jolly 29 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne 

Wed. 2 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne 16 Margaret & Tony Jolly 30 Beth & Don Faulkner 

Thurs 3 Clint Roberts & John Davis 17 Margaret & Tony Jolly 31 Beth & Don Faulkner 

Friday 4 June Faulkner & Rob Smith 18 Jan Thompson & Marg Johnson  

     

Monday 7 Chris & Ron Duncan 21 Alison & Ted Buttfield  

Tuesday 8 Chris & Ron Duncan 22 Alison & Ted Buttfield  

Wed 9 Chris & Ron Duncan 23 Alison & Ted Buttfield  

Thurs 10 Chris & Ron Duncan 24 Alison & Ted Buttfield  

Friday 11 Kathy Watkins & Jenny Klose 25 Kathy & Reg Ricketts  
        

STANSBURY RSL SUB_BRANCH 
 

The Stansbury RSL Sub-Branch is seeking help from the community, 
looking for Defence Service items to be part of a display on the October 

long weekend.   
Contact President Reg Ricketts ph 0438865668 to leave name and  

message and he will return your call.   
We are also seeking mannequins for the same time, contact as above.  

THANK YOU 
 

The family of Yvonne Welsh would like to thank the Stansbury 
Community for their support of their Mum during her time 

among us.  Much appreciated 



 Plains Choir In Fine Voice 
 

The renown Adelaide Plains Male Voice Choir performed 
in aid of the Royal Flying Doctor Service Southern Yorke 
Peninsula Support Group at a fundraising concert attend-
ed by more than 50 people, held at the Warooka Uniting 
Church Hall on 28

th
 May. 

The Choir, ably conducted by Musical Director Darrel 
Schutz, was very well-received. They performed a wide 
range of musical items from hymnals, including the clas-
sic setting of William Blake’s famous poem ‘Jerusalem’, 
through to the club songs of our AFL teams, the Crows 
and Port Power! The performance was augmented by a 
marvellous piano duet and soloists, along with fun and 
frivolity. 
Performing in its 38

th
 year, the Choir generously donated 

not only their time and voices to the RFDS, but also the proceeds of their “Guess the Num-
ber of Lollies” competition. 
At the end of the concert, RFDS SYP Support Group President Janice McEvoy thanked the 
members for their wonderful singing and generous support. Principal performers were pre-
sented with a choice of donated RFDS merchandise, by way of the group’s thanks. After-

noon tea, provided by the RFDS Committee, was enjoyed 
along with ‘lots of catching up and chat’. 
The RFDS SYP Support Group not only appreciated the 
Choir’s attendance, generosity and performance, but also the 
wonderful support of the Warooka Uniting Church congrega-
tion for the use of their spacious venue and facilities. Our 
heartfelt appreciation to the Adelaide Plains Male Voice Choir 
& the generous supporters of the RFDS. Thank you all. 
 
 

 
Forthcoming Events: keeping the Flying Doctor flying! 

 
The Annual General Meeting (AGM) @ Warooka Hotel Dining Room – Sunday 24

th
 Sep 

2023 2:30pm; Merchandise Stall @ Warooka Hall Market – Long Weekend Sunday 01 Oct 
2023 9am – 1pm; The RFDS Flight Simulator & Stall @ SYP Show Society, Minlaton – 
Wednesday 4

th
 Oct 2023 am – pm; Merchandise Stall @ Edithburgh Jetty 150 Event – Sun-

day 8
th
 Oct 2023 10am – 3pm; Merchandise Stall @ Edithburgh Christmas Market – Sunday 

10
th
 Dec 2023 9am – 2pm; Christmas Raffle @ Warooka Rotunda – Christmas Eve Sunday 

24
th
 Dec 2023 drawn after the Parade; Rob T @ Stansbury Markets – New Year’s Eve Sun-

day 31
st
 Dec 2023. 

 
Collection Tins 

Our appreciations go to all the local businesses who generously sup-
port the Royal Flying Doctor Service by proudly sponsoring our Offi-
cial Collection Tins in Ardrossan, Coobowie, Corny Point, Edith-
burgh, Maitland, Marion Bay, Minlaton, Pine Point, Point Turton, Port 
Clinton, Port Vincent, Stansbury, Warooka and Yorketown. 
Recently, Collection Tins were exchanged for new in Edithburgh and 
Coobowie. Guess which coin was the most-donated? And which 
was the least-donated? 

Hint: both coins start with the same letter. 2
nd

 Hint: not f, but t. 
 

Contact us:- RFDS SYP SG PO BOX 105 WAROOKA SA 5577 

Darrel Schutz OAM conducts the performance 
held in the Uniting Church Hall, Warooka.      
Photo: Sharon Rowe 



  LIONS CLUB OF STANBURY DALRYMPLE 
 
 

Vale Bruce Meehan 
4 /6 /38 – 29/6/23 

  
   Farewell Bruce.  “ Our donut mixer specialist” 
 

A valued member of Lions Clubs in the Northern Territory and the Lions Club of Stansbury 
Dalrymple since 2009. 
  
Memories of an enthusiastic repairer and maintainer of bikes and mobility equipment will 
be with us for a long time.  His passion for helping the underprivileged was so much part of 
the man we knew as a Lion and a community member.   
How many bikes and recycled computers found their way to Timor we will never know, oth-
er than they were sent and were appreciated. 
  

A true gentleman who always thought about the welfare of others. 

STANSBURY SENIOR CITIZENS NEWS 
 
Please note that there are no meals scheduled for the winter months.   
The following activities are available at our clubrooms at the Stansbury Sports and  
Community Club at the Stansbury Oval .   
     
  8 Ball (for men and women) Monday 1 p.m. to 4 p.m  
       Table Tennis    Tuesday 9.30am – 11:30am  
  Cards      Wednesday  1pm - 4pm  
  Seniors Exercise   Wednesday 1:30pm – 2:30pm  
        (In Uniting Church Hall) 
  Line Dancing    Thursday 10am – 12 noon 
  Cards     Friday 1pm – 4pm  
        
All the above activities are only $2.00, but you must be a financial member to attend. 

Member subscriptions for 2023-2024 are now due,  still $5.00 
 

If you have any enquiries regarding the activities,  
please contact Cynthia on 0458 685 778  

CHI KUNG (QI GONG) 
 
Chi Kung is a gentle form of energy practice. It is a beautiful flowing combination of move-
ments and breathing techniques that stimulate energy flow and help promote your natural 
resiliency to stress and illness. 
Monday mornings, except public holidays.  Registration at 10.45am and gentle Qigong 
exercises commence at 11am. All welcome, wear loose, comfy clothes.  
Cost is $3.00. 
 

Please note that we are not a professional organization, rather a “Young at Heart” group 
encouraging others to participate in gentle exercise. 
 
Chi Kung is held in the Institute supper room, entry via the side nearest the Post Office. 

    
Enquiries to Carrol 0409 094 009. 





STANSBURY MUSEUM 
Rowena Smith 

 
In years gone by, most farms and many households kept chickens for egg supply and also 
for eating. Often keeping chickens was a good way to supplement farm income by selling 
eggs to local townsfolk. 
 
To increase the number of chickens you had and to increase production, you needed to  
either buy more or to allow eggs to hatch. Incubators were used to keep eggs at the correct 
temperature for hatching. 
 
In the large rear shed at the museum are two great examples of Lanyons Hot Water Incuba-
tors, one larger commercial style and the other a smaller version that may have been a 
home version. Incubators of this style were common in early last century and in their hey day 
in the 1930’s in Australia. They were built by Lanyon and Sons at Keswick who made incu-
bators, brooders and ice chests. Lanyon and Sons successfully expanded to establish a fac-
tory at Parramatta in Sydney. Interestingly the South Australian company was thought to be 
acquired by Gourlay Cabinets which became part of Peters commercial refrigeration.  
 
To look at, these incubators are essentially stained wooden cabinets with a small heating 
unit on the side. They are so nicely crafted that they could almost be mistaken for a piece of 
household furniture. Inside, a metal tank runs the full length of the cabinet. Water is piped in 
to a thermostatically controlled heating unit which sits on the outside of the cabinet. The unit 
was fuelled by burning “lighting kerosene” and the resultant flame had a shutter over it which 
controlled the height of the flame and its heat. 
 
The eggs were placed in the tray and needed to be manually turned between two and four 
times a day for sixteen—eighteen days  days depending on the size of the egg and breed of 
the fowl or duck. There was a warm top section where the newly hatched chicks were kept 
for a few days before being moved into the normal chicken run. Here the chicks were kept 
warm and free from draughts whilst still being able to feed and scratch. 
 
The museum is fortunate to have original  pamphlets which came with the incubators with 
instructions and even advertising “add ons”  that for a price could be supplied with the incu-
bators, for example four foot wire runs cost one pound and a six foot wire run set you back 
one pound and 10 shillings. You could also purchase a “run down board” so that the chicks 
could run down the board into a wire run or yard. The “run down board” was advertised as 
allowing “great exercise” for the chicks.  
 
 These days modern incubators automatically turn the eggs and are powered by electricity, 
use LED heating lights and have digital information screens .They are also much smaller, 
lighter units –easily portable compared to the large sturdy wooden cabinets of the Lanyons 
Hot Water Incubators.  
 
These Lanyon Hot Water incubators show how chicks were hatched prior to electric and  
digital technology and using materials readily available at the time.  
 
The museum has a great collection of articles on display that over the years have come from 
the local farming community and it celebrates the contribution that agriculture and farmers 
have made to Stansbury.  
 
Come and  explore, reminisce, be excited and amazed! There is something for everyone, 
young and old, at Stansbury Museum. 
 
  



August 2023 SPECIALS 
(On Sale all month or while stocks last) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

STANSBURY PHARMACY 

“Quality Advice with Traditional Service” 

1 ST VINCENT STREET 
STANSBURY SA 5582 
Phone: 8852 4400 Fax: 8852 4093 
Email: stansbury.pharmacy@gmail.com 

  

Trading Hours: 
 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday:  9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Thursday:     9.00 am – 2.00 pm 
Friday:     9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Saturday & Sunday:   CLOSED 

 

  
 Kleenex Tissues 

Eucalyptus & Aloe Vera 

 $2.49ea 

  
 Difflam Plus Lozenge 
Honey and Lemon 16 

 $7.49 ea 

  
Waxol Ear Drops 

10ml 

 $10.99 ea 

  
APH Chesty Mucus Relief Forte 

Mixture 200ml 

 $8.99 ea  

  
APH Ibuprofen 200mg 

96 Tablets 

 $9.99 ea 

  
Dencorub Extra Strength 

Gel 100g 

$6.99 ea 

  
Ego Qv Gentle Wash 

1L 

$23.49 ea 
 

 
Dermaveen Extra Gentle 

Soap Free Wash 
1L 

$22.99 ea 
  

  
Molicare Premium Mobile 

Large 6 Drop 14pk 

 $37.99 ea 

  
Molicare Premium Mobile 

Medium 8 Drop 14pk 

 $42.49 ea  

   
Natures Own Vitamin B12 

1000mcg 60 tablets 

 $14.99 ea 
  

  
Fess Nasal Spray 

75ml 

 $11.99 ea 

 

Melotin MR 2mg 
15 Tablets 

 $18.99 ea 

 

Fess Little Noses Spray 
15ml 

$8.99 ea  

 
Polident Denture Adhesive 

Fresh Mint 60g 

$11.99 ea 

 

Oral B Dental Floss 
Proglide 40m 

$5.49 ea 

 

Head & Shoulders 
Dry Scalp 

Shampoo and Conditioner 200ml 

$7.95 ea 

 

Dencorub Pain Relief 
Heat Patches 3pk 

$9.99 ea 


